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E-NEWSLETTER 

VOLUME 112 FRIDAY, APRIL 28, 2023 

Welcome to our new E-newsletter subscribers! 

Please encourage others to join by sending an email request to: 

NEWSLETTER@WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV 

MAYOR GARDNERôS REPORT 

     I wanted to start this week's report by thanking our former Finance Director Frank Brichacek for all of his 
hard work over the last 15 years for the residents of Willoughby Hills.  Frank's patience, thoroughness, 
compassion for residents and passion for problem solving and responsible stewardship of City funds will truly 
be missed in City Hall.  When Frank first came to the City in 2008, our records were  not auditable and the 
City wasn't sure of the actual balance in the General Fund (but it was assumed to be something less than 
$20,000).   Over the last 15 years, Frank's leadership has brought us to a place where the City now regularly 
wins awards from the State Auditor and, working with Mayor Weger's administration and current City 
leadership, the City now has a General Fund balance in excess of $3,400,000.   In addition to working with 
and assisting our City Department leaders for the last decade and a half, Frank has trained finance department 
assistant directors who are now considered leaders in government finance around Northeastern Ohio.   He has 
left a true legacy from his career and we wish him all the best as he eases into retirement (and continues to 
assist current Finance Director Bruce Scott with his transition into the Finance Director's position).  Thanks to 
Karen Mehollin, Sharen Michney-Halkiewicz and Laura O'Donnell for coordinating our staff and resident 
events to honor Frank yesterday! 

     Michael Sivo and Dr. Laura Surovi were kind enough to offer me and Council a tour of their beautiful new 
Cleveland Veterinary Rehabilitation ("CVR") facility at the intersection of Chardon Road and Orchard 
Street.  This facility is a beautiful addition to our community, both inside and out.   The CVR facility offers 
state of the art care for pets rehabilitating from medical treatments or injuries.   Michael and Dr. Laura proudly 
showed us the resistance pool, hyperbaric chamber (the only one for animals in the State of Ohio), underwater 
treadmills, exercise area and other facilities they offer to heal their patients.  Their business is attracting clients 
from not only Ohio and the region, but also from as far away as Canada!  I am very proud that the City was 
able to work with Michael and Dr. Laura, their team and the Willoughby-Eastlake City Schools to bring this 
amazing resource to our City.  Thank-you Michael and Dr. Laura for your investment in the City of 
Willoughby Hills and your passion in bringing this dream to reality.    

     This week was Administrative Professionals Week.  I want to express my thanks to the City's many 
administrative professionals for their hard work: Finance Assistant Sharen Michney-Halkiewicz, Clerk of 
Court Debbie Blankenship and Deputy Clerk of Court Teresa Romano, Police Chief's Assistant Debbie 
(Semik) Reeves and Police Department Clerks Lindsay Bushman and Janet Schuller, Fire Department 
Administrative Assistant/Chief's Assistant Stephanie Nero, Service/Building Department Assistant Stacey 
Rentz and Clerks Laura O'Donnell, Katie Lloyd and Darlene McFarren.  These professionals work hard on 
your behalf every day to make our City a better place to work, live and visit.   Thanks also to Communications 
Supervisor Karen Mehollin for all of her great work to help me everyday! 

     The Fire Chief's new vehicle has arrived and will start upfitting as soon as the new Command Vehicle is 
completed.    

     Let's all hope for good weather this weekend for the Citywide Garage Sale!  Thanks to the many residents 
participating and I wish good luck to all of the residents holding sales and all of the collectors and bargain 
hunters visiting the City this weekend. 

mailto:newsletter@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

Saturday, April 29, 2023 

SPRING GARAGE SALE DAYðCITYWIDE 

Click here for a list of addresses and map 
 

Wednesday, May 3, 2023 

District MeetingðDistrict 1 

7:00 P.M.ðCommunity Center 
 

Wednesday, May 3, 2023 

RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 

7:00 P.M.ðCouncil Chambers 

 

Thursday, May 4, 2023 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 

10:00 A.M.ð4:00  P.M.ðCommunity Center 
 

Thursday, May 4, 2023 

PLANNING COMMISSION/ARCHITECTURAL BOARD OF REVIEW 

7:00 P.M.ðCouncil Chambers 
 

Monday, May 8, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.ðCouncil Chambers 
 

Wednesday, May 10, 2023 

District MeetingðDistrict 2 

7:00 P.M.ðCommunity Center 
 

Thursday, May 11, 2023 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

7:00 P.M.ðCouncil Chambers 
 

Saturday, May 13, 2023 

HACH-OTIS NATURE WALK 

1:00 P.M.ðMeet in Parking Lot 
 

Sunday, May 14, 2023 

MOTHERôS DAY 
 

 

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/2023%20Garage%20Sale%20List%20with%20QR%20final.pdf


3 

 

 

April 24thðpresent: 

River Road, approximately 600 feet south of Chardon Road near address 

2770, remains closed in both directions.  Traffic is being detoured through SOM 

Center so please plan accordingly. 

 

- For any inquiries and/or complains, please reach out to ODOTôs public information department at 

216.584.2005 or via email at D12.public.information@dot.ohio.gov. 

 

 

May 1st (until tentatively end of May):   

Ronyak Paving will begin the 2023 Street Resurfacing project with the western 

portion of Pleasant Valley Road, specifically west of the bridge to Chardon 

Road.  Road closure will be limited to only a few select days during work hours 

and will be reopened each night. 

 

mailto:D12.public.information@dot.ohio.gov
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FIRE 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

With the weather turning warmer people will want to have outdoor fires.   

 

It is important to note that the burning of yard waste is prohibited.    

 

Thankfully we have curbside yard waste pickup that allows for an alternative to burning the materials.   

SERVICE 

 

The Cityôs Service Department will be starting asphalt repairs throughout the City.   

Please be patient and mindful of the workers when youôre out and about.  

POLICE 

      

Detective Fink and Officer Continenza partnered with local WH business, Otium Financial Planners, to 
provide a presentation on identity theft at the Community Center. Identity theft happens when someone 
uses your personal or financial information without your permission. It can damage your credit status and 
cost you time and money. The educational outreach was well attended and the feedback was fantastic. 
Our crime prevention officers are available for individuals, neighborhood groups, churches and 

businesses in the community for a variety of education / crime prevention strategies.  
Contact us any time for more information. 
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RECREATION COMMISSION 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  
 

Saturday, April 29th  

Willoughby Hills Garage Sale Day  

Click here  for a list of addresses and a map or 

stop by City Hall or the Community Center for a hard copy.  

 

Saturday, May 13th and Saturday, May 20th  

Hach -Otis Nature Walk with John Lillich  

Walk begins at 1:00 (meet in parking lot); no registration required.  

 

July 17 ñJuly 21, 2023  

Willoughby Hills Safety Town  

Class Size is limited so click here  to register or  

fill out and return the attached registration form!  

 

 

 

 

 

 Instructional Leagues  

Willoughby Hills Youth Sports League is still in need of the following:  

Pony Boys (ages 13 & 14), boys baseball (ages 7 & 8),  

and instructional league (boys and girls ages 5 & 6).   

 

Click here  for more information and to register!  

 
A HUGE THANK YOU GOES OUT TO THE CAMPBELL 

FAMILY FOR DONATING NEW METAL NETS FOR THE 

BASKETBALL COURT AT CAMPBELL PARK!    

WE APPRECIATE YOUR GENEROSITY! 

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/2023%20Garage%20Sale%20List%20with%20QR%20final.pdf
http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/Safety%20Town%20application%202023.pdf
https://www.whblsports.com/
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Many thanks to Michael Sivo and Dr. Laura Surovi for hosting a Mayor/Council tour 

of their new facility.  Cleveland Veterinary Rehabilitation is located on Chardon Road 

and has been open since Fall 2022.  Their gorgeous facility offers a variety of state-of-

the-art pet rehabilitation options such as underwater treadmills, a therapy pool, a 

hyperbaric chamber, acupuncture, laser therapy, and gait assessment.   

Welcome to the Willoughby Hills! 

COUNCIL 
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FAREWELL, FRANK! 

Thank you to all who came out last night to wish a fond farewell to our Finance Director, Frank 

Brichacek.  After fifteen years with the City, Frank will be retiring and enjoying the many relaxing 

years ahead.  Safe travels, Frank, and thank you a million times over for all of the knowledge 

youôve bestowed upon the City.  You will be missed, but never forgotten! 
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DONôT FORGET... 

 

 

VFW Post 4358 will be holding their annual Memorial Day Ceremony at the Cityôs VFW 

Memorial in front of the Community Center on May 29th at 11:00am.  If youôd like to 

honor a military service member, please be sure to fill out the form located here, at the 

end of this e-newsletter, or pick up a hard copy at City Hall or  

the Community Center.  All donations go VFW Post 4358 for operating expenses. 

 

 

The Red Cross is holding a blood drive on 

Thursday, May 4th from 10:00am to 

4:00pm in the OôRyan Room at the 

Community Center.  Be sure to register by 

visiting www.RedCrossBlood.org (sponsor 

code: WilloughbyHills) or call  

1-800-RED-CROSS. 

You may have noticed these signs around 

town latelyé 
 

City Council will once again be holding their 

District Meetings.   
 

They will all begin at 7:00pm in the  

OôRyan Room on the following dates: 

 

District 1:  Wednesday, May 3rd 

District 2:  Wednesday, May 10th 

District 3:  Monday, May 15th 

 

Hope you can join us! 

 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/2023%20APPLICATION%20-HONOR%20A%20MILITARY%20SERVICE%20MEMBER.pdf
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